Minutes
Hidden Lakes Homeowner Associations Meeting

December 10, 2011

Board Members
Paul Hayward – Phase I – Vice President

Tom Curvel – Phase 2 – Treasurer

Jane McDaniel – Phase 2 

Jack Higgins – Phase 3 – President

Jim Lorentson – Phase 3

Greg Annucci – Phase 3

Absent Board Members
Dave Ward – Phase 1

Buddy Putnam – Phase 1

Norwood Clark – Phase 2

Absent Other
Bob Nawrocki – Secretary

Homeowners Present – 14

Meeting begins at 10:30 AM

President’s Report – Jack Higgins
The next meeting will be held at a new location, the Anastasia Library, on March 24th, 2012, at 10:30 AM.

Grounds Committee – Paul Hayward for Dave Ward

Sidewalk Extension – The estimate for the Chadwick Drive sidewalk extension is $4,500.00.

Entrance – The renovation has been completed.

Entrance Lighting – LED lighting is highly recommended over halogen.  The cost of $5,700.00 is high but maintenance costs and electricity savings will make up for the additional cost.  The lights will be an asset to the looks of the entrance.
Rolling Hills Fence Painting – The project will be completed in the spring of 2012.  

Lee Lankford reported that the fountain timer needs to be checked.  A resident informed him that it runs continually.

Management Committee – Paul Hayward

C&R Inspections – Lawns will be changing due to the weather but edging will continue to be an issue.  Bestcon has been cutting the grass around the foundations on their lots.  The tie-rods need to be bent over due to the safety caps disappearing.  The unfinished green house has a broken window and Bestcon will be contacted.  The current water restrictions are Sundays for even numbered houses and Saturdays for uneven numbers.  The house at 335 South Churchill Drive was auctioned on December 1st.

Assessment Collections – As of December 1st, $31,560.00 (83%) has been collected for 2011.  16 owners have made no payments.  $6,574.88 is still owed.  If payments are not made by December 31st, they will be turned over to the lawyer and a $150.00 fine will be added to each assessment to cover the lawyer fees.

Website Newsletter – Assistance is needed.  The meeting minutes will be added after each meeting.

Architectural Review Board – Jim Lorentson
A request to repaint the residence at 205 North Churchill Drive was approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Tom Curvel
As of November 30, 2011

FY 2011-12 Net Deposits


$31,990.10

Balance Surplus from last FY 

  27,588.94

Total Funds November 30, 2011

  59,579.04

FY 2011-12 Accumulated Expenditures
   (9,492.34)

Balance as of November 30, 2011
$50,086.70

Merger Report – Greg Annucci
The meeting with the lawyer revealed that there are no legal issues with the proposed merger.  Another meeting will be scheduled after the holidays.

Closing Comments – Everyone was encouraged to volunteer to pick up trash on Rolling Hills.  It was suggested that a stop sign be installed as a safe exit from the neighborhood at Rolling Hills.

The next meeting is set for Saturday, March 24th, 2012, at 10:30 AM, at the Anastasia Library.
Meeting adjourned at 11:30 AM.
